
 

 

Re: Mobile classroom site power 

Agenda request 

From: Justan Mounts and RCCC  

 

 Good Afternoon, 

   RCCC and its transport truck operator driving school was previously approved for use of 

the West End Plaza parking lot, as a driving range. RCCC has an available mobile classroom 

which it has been utilizing on site, in a temporary location. They initially requested to set a 

power pole in one of the islands, outlining the parking lot, and that location was not approved by 

WEP management. We proposed that the trailer be moved into the alley between the former 

Thelma’s and the Belk building (diagram 1). In that location there are available tenant power 

meters which were proposed for use of the trailer, which utilizes a mobile single phase, plug in 

power system to provide the mobile classroom with air conditioning and computers. A meeting 

with Duke Power, RCCC officials, and an electrical contractor on June 10th, 2022 proposed the 

below photographed (diagram 2) meter and proposed location for an access panel to be set, at the 

cost of RCCC, then energized by Duke Power, after approval of the Board of Commissioners. 

Duke Power advised the billing to the college would not be an issue, nor should the installation 

and access for the power panel. 
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Diagram 2: 

 


